I am not gay but have many gay friends.  Last year my long term partner and I decided to marry, filled out forms and attended a marriage ceremony at the registry office in Sydney which was followed by a celebration lunch for 40 of our friends.
I realise that several of our gay friends would not be entitled to the same public declaration and recognition of partnership as we were and I believe this is fundamentally wrong.  Although living in Sydney's eastern suburbs it is easy to think we are enlightened and that gays live in an accepting and free society, this is not the case.  I have recently attended some rehearsals with the Sydney Gay and Lesbian Choir (I like to sing, they don't discriminate and need sopranos).  At one of these meetings people were called on to think about some of the issues facing the members in the community and how these might be incorporated into an upcoming stage show.  I middle aged woman talked about how she was afraid to hold hands with her partner while walking along the beach in Manly, past the local surf club for fear of negative comments.
I felt so sad and realised how fortunate most of us are that we don't have to think through something so fundamental as whether it is ok to show affection to our partners in public, whether I will have access to my husband's superannuation, whether I will be notified and consulted if he is injured.  Until EVERYONE has the same rights whether they are in a same sex partnership or a male / female partnership we will not able to eliminate prejudice in our society.
Sheryl Wright 
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